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VOL. 4 NO. 1 

COME JOIN US 
The third annual meeting of the North­
eastern Illinois University Alumni As­
sociation will be held on Thursday, 
May 10, 1973 at 6:30 P.M. in the North 
Dining Hall. Among the items on the 
agenda for this meeting are the presenta­
tion of the annual report, the election 
of five directors, and consideration of 
several constitutional amendments. As 
usual, entertainment and refreshments 
will be provided. 

Anyone holding a degree from Northeastern 
is eligible to vote on constitutional 
amendments and run for the Board of Di­
rectors, upon nomination by an active 
member. All active, i.e. dues paying, 
members are eligible to vote in the 
election of directors. 

Over the past two years, the UNI Alumni 
Association has emerged as a dynamic, 
imaginative force serving UNI, its alum­
ni and the university community. We 
could not have accomplished this without 
your support, and we cannot continue our 
growth, or our services without your con­
tinuing cooperation. Learn what your As­
sociation is doing firsthand, be a part 
of its growth, share with us the benefits 
of our continuing association --- join us 
on May 10th. 

Gregory Golinski (April '71) 
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The ALUMNI NEWS is published quarterly by 
the Office of Alumni Affairs for Alumni 
and other interested individuals in the 
university community. All news items 
should be addressed to Editor, ALUMNI 
NEWS, Office of Alumni Affairs, North­
eastern Illinois University 5500 North 
St. Louis Avenue, Chicago, Illinois 
60625. 

OFFICERS OF THE ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 

Timothy J. O'Connell .....•.... President 
Gregory G. Golinski ....•. Vice President 
Maryann Gal 1 . . . • . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Secretary 
Morris L. Sotonoff .•.•........ Treasurer 

Pat Szymczak ••...... Coordinator, Alumni 

Maryann Gall 

Affairs 

Chairman, Alumni 
Publications Com­
mittee Editor, 
ALUMNI NEWS 

A L U M N I M E M B E R S H I P 

Would you like to be a member of a grow­
ing organization? Then come join us be­
cause we can give you many benefits in­
cluding library privileges, privileged 
status for events and programs, two tick­
~ts at cost or discounted for certain 
e~ents sponsored by the Association, free 
tickets to selected events, the right to 
elect the Board of Directors, and several 
other considerations. 

Membership Dues: 

LIFETIME* $ 100.00 
JOINT LIFETIME* $ 150.00 (Both husband 

and wife must 
be Northeast­
ern graduates) 

*There is a two-year installment plan for 
payment of a Lifetime and Joint Lifetime 
Membership. 

REGULAR 
Five Years 
Two Years 

r--------------------------l One Year 

$ 20.00 
$ 9.00 
$ 5.00 

WANT TO WORK FOR US? 

The work is interesting, you'll meet fas­
cinating people, your skills will get a 
work-out, and the pay is non-existent. 
But y~u might well have many rewarding 
experiences. 

What you do to receive all these benefits 
is to attend Alumni events, or meetings, 
or all :o7ts of Alumni happenings or, 
perhaps Join one of the Alumni Associ­
atio~ co~ittees - Programs, Publicity, 
Publications, Membership, Continuing Ed­
ucation, and still more! 

If you're interested, phone the Alumni 
Office (583-4050, Extension 270) or send 
a note to: 

Alumni Office 
Northeastern Illinois University 
5500 N. St. Louis 
Chicago, Illinois 60625 

(With any regular membership, you have 
the option of applying it toward payment 
of a Lifetime Membership.) 

If you take out a membership now, the ex­
piration dates are as follows: 

Five Year 
Two Year 
One Year .......•........ 

January 1, 1978 
January 1, 1975 
January 1, 1974 

YEARBOOKS AVAILABLE 

There is a limited supply of the 1970 
BEEHIVE Yearbook available, free of 
charge to Northeastern alumni. If you 
would like to acquire this past edition 
of the BEEHIVE, please contact the BEE­
HIVE Office which is located in E-50-C. 
The phone number there is 583-4050 Ex-. , 
tension 458. 



C A M P U S 

Have you been on campus lately? If you 
have, you may have noticed that the cam­
pus has changed considerably during the 
last few years. This is due to the addi­
tion of two new buildings on campus: The 
Science Building and the Classroom Build­
ing. 

No longer do students have all their 
classes in the good ol' A and B wings. 
Instead, Northeastern has taken on the 
looks of a campus with students going to 
the various buildings for their classes. 

June 2, 1971 marks the day that the 
ground was broken for the Science Build­
ing which is located on the southeast 
side of the campus on St. Louis Avenue. 
Classes started there during the Spring 
1972 trimester. This 3-story building 
was officially dedicated on October 2, 
1972. 

The Science Building houses the depart­
ments of Biology, Chemistry, Earth 
Science, Economics, Environmental Stud­
ies, Geography, Mathematics, Psychology, 
and Physics. 

The University received an award from the 
Chicago Lighting Institute for interior 
lighting in the building on March 15. 

SCIENCE BUILDING 

T O D A Y 

CLASSROOM BUILDING 

Ground was broken for the Classroom 
Building on January 4, 1971. This 4-story 
building is located on Bryn Mawr Avenue, 
east of the parking lot. Classes started 
there during the Winter 1973 trimester. 
The building was officially dedicated on 
April 2, 1973. 

This building is the home of the College 
of Arts and Sciences and houses the de­
partments of Anthropology, Computer Sci­
ence, English, Foreign Language, History, 
Linguistics, Political Science, and Soci­
ology. It is also the home of the College 
of Education and the departments of Early 
Childhood Education, Educational Founda­
tions, Elementary Education, Secondary 
Education, Special Education, and Student 
Teaching. The Graduate College is also 
located here. The offices of Instruc­
tional Media, Reading, Educational As­
sistance, Business and Purchasing can be 
found here. 

In a future issue of ALUMNI NEWS, we will 
have a campus map to show you these areas 
in perspective to the rest of the campus. 

We invite you to come back to campus ANY 
TIME to see how UNI has been and still is 
growing. 
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ALUMNI 

G R E G O R Y G O L I N S K I 

One of Northeastern's most noteworthy 
alumni is Gregory G. Golinski, the cur­
rent Vice President of the UNI Alumni As­
sociation. and chairman of its Constitu­
tion and. Faculty Awards Committees and 
member of numerous of its other commit­
tees. 

An April '71 graduate, Greg is presently 
working as a graduate assistant to the 
History Department and completing re­
quirements for his Master of Arts degree 
at UNI. 

In addition to numerous other accomplish­
ments, Greg is the past president and 
current vice president of the Pi Gamma 
chapter of Phi Alpha Theta, delegate to 
the Commuter Center Ad Hoc Building Com­
mittee, graduate representative to the 
Commuter Center Board of Managers, and 
member of the UNI Presidential Selection 
Committee. 

MARYANN GALL 

Another of Northeastern's noteworthy 
alums is August '64 and August '66 grad­
uate Maryann Gall, the current secretary 
of the UNI Alumni Association, chairman 
of the Publications and Continuing Educa­
tion Committees, editor of Alumni publi­
cations including the ALUMNI NEWS, in­
structor of several Mini 'U' course of­
ferings, member of numerous Alumni Asso­
ciation committees, and participant in 
numerous other Alumni endeavors. 

MORRIS SOTONOFF 

Still another of Northeastern's 
thy alumni is Alumni Association 
er and Membership Committee 
Morris L. Sotonoff, an April '71 
currently finishing up his 
thesis in Earth Science at UNI. 

notewor­
Treasur­
chairman 
graduate 
Master's 

Morry is an apprentice pharmacist and 
high school and Junior college teacher 
in the areas of chemistry and geology. 

Morry is also field trip chairman of the 
Illinois Association of Earth Science 
Teachers, member of the American Chemical 
Society, and member of the UNI Save-the­
Environment Committee. 

Maryann Gall (Aug.'64 and Aug.'66) 

tJTLIGHT 

H FACULTY 

Dr. Victor Dufour is on campus an average 
of fifty to sixty hours per week. While 
in his office, one gets the feeling that 
he is not a department head who hides be­
hind paperwork. A steady stream of stu­
dents walk in to ask questions, say 
"hello", and to borrow books. The Psy­
chology Department library is located in 
his office so that he can- keep in touch 
with students and offer them advice in 
their research. 

Dr. Dufour has several basic theories 
concerning college life; the main prem­
ise being that schools should be geared 
more completely to students' learning; 
after all, a school's end product is what 
it has done for its students. He be­
lieves a curriculum should be guided by 
the students, for the students. 

Dr. Dufour's time is spent on student 
related work clubs, new programs, 
curriculum, and, of course, teaching . 

He is actively involved as a consultant 
to the .Parapsychology Club, a lively 
group whose members pursue their inter­
ests in the science of learning about 
and studying psychic phenomena. He is 
also the campus advisor to Psi Chi, the 
National Honor Society in Psychology. 

In addition to his long hours as head of 
the Psychology Department, Dr. Dufour is 
involved in a Free School for children 
which focuses on student interest cen­
tered methods of teaching young children. 

Despite his busy schedule, Dr. Dufour 
strives to maintain an "open door" 
policy wherein his students and all those 
in Psychology can come to his office and 
feel that there is someone with whom they 
can discuss their problems. He succeeds 
in this completely. 

At the December 18, 1972 Northeastern 
Illinois University commencement, Dr. 
Dufour received the Faculty Member of the 
Year Award presented by the Alumni Asso­
ciation: 

Avis Thornton lApril '71) 
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The D.A.N.K. SPATZEN CHILDREN'S CHOIR, 
which means German-American Sparrows, was 
founded by Alexandra Pradella (April '72) 
in 1968 while she was attending North­
eastern. The children, having at least 
one German-born parent, are students of 
the German-American Saturday School. The 
children's choir consists of 60 children 
of which only 30 sing publicly. Their 
ages are from 6 to 14 years. They ap­
pear in their native dress. The group 
appeared on Channel 7's "Kennedy at 
Night" and on Channel 11 on Christmas 
Eve, 1972. 

Now you are fortunate enough to have an 
opportunity to see and hear this talented 
group perform here at Northeastern on 
Thursday, May 17, 1973 at 7:30 P.M. in 
the auditorium in a program sponsored by 
the UNI Alumni Association. 

ALUMNI TO PERFORM 
Three Northeastern alumni will be per­
forming on Wednesday, May 16, 1973, with 
the Northshore Concert Band. Frank 
Fahrer, baritone horn (August 1 70), 
Norman Keller, flute (December '72), and 
Carol Russell, bass clarinet (December 

: '72) will represent the alumni of North­
, eastern. Three undergraduates will also 
be performing: Joey Friedman, flute; 
Lee Kivi, clarinet; and Mike Kahles, 
clarinet. 

The Northshore Band is an adult community 
band composed of music teachers, former 
public school and college musicians, and 
a number of players who at one time 
gained a part of their livelihood 

•through music. 

The Northshore Band has become nationally 
recognized through its performances at 
the Mid-East National Band Clinic, the 

.American Bandmasters' Association Con­
vention, the convention of the Music Ed­
ucators National Conference, and through 
six performances at the Mid-West National 
Band Clinic. This year the band has 
traveled to Mississippi to perform in the 
Southern Bandmasters' Clinic. 

The band, under the direction of John 
Paynter of Northwestern University, will 
be sponsored at UNI by CCAB - Concert 
Series. The program on May 16, will be­
gin at 8:00 P.M. in the Northea~tern 

r--------------------1 Illinois University Auditorium. Admission 

Admission is FREE, 
join us to see 
group. 

and we hope you will 
and hear this unique 

THEATRE PARTY GROUP 
The UNI Alumni Association is sponsoring 
a Theatre Party group for alums and their 
friends to see outstanding plays and 
films at discount rates through this 
group. The first offering was "The Pris­
oner of Second Avenue" at the Blackstone 
Theatre on March 20. 

If you are interested in being on our 
Theatre Party mailing list to notify you 
of upcoming events (without committing 
you to attend), please contact the Alumni 
Office (583-4050, Extension 270). 

Timothy J. O'Connell (April 1 71) 

is FREE. 

Norman Keller (December '72) 

IN MEMORIAM 

It is with deep sympathy that we announce 
the death of Dr. Rafi Z. Khan on December 
3, 1972. Dr. Khan, a former professor of 
Psychology and founder of the first Psy­
chology Museum (located at Northeastern 
Illinois University) will be remembered 
for his great service to UNI as well as 
his relationship to its student body and 
faculty members. We have all suffered 
a profound loss. 

5 
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••MINI u•• 

During the May-June trimester and the July-August trimester, the UNI Alumni Asso ­
ciation will continue to present a new concept in educational programming, ''Mini 
'U"' ---- a mini university within the university. There will be three offerings 
during the May-June trimester: (1) ASTROLOGY: AN IN-DEPTH LOOK, (2) NUMEROLOGY: 
AN INTRODUCTORY COURSE, and (3) CATHOLIC THEOLOGY. There will be one offering 
during the July-August trimester: ASTROLOGY: AN INTRODUCTORY COURSE. 

ASTROLOGY: AN IN-DEPTH LOOK 
Section 1-Wed., 7-8 P.M., 8 weeks 

Begins May 2, 1973 
Section 2-Fri., 7-8 P.M., 8 weeks 

Begins May 4, 1973 

What is a chart? A horoscope? How do you set-up and interpret a chart? How can 
you be your own astrologer? If you would like the answers to these questions and 
be able to erect and interpret charts and set-up your own mini astrological com­
puter, then this is the course for you. IF YOU HAVE NOT TAKEN "ASTROLOGY: AN 
INTRODUCTORY COURSE," YOU STILL CAN TAKE THIS ONE. 

ASTROLOGY: AN INTRODUCTORY COURSE 
Wed., 7-8:30 P.M., 6 weeks, Begins July 11, 1973 

What is Astrology? What is a Sun Sign? Moon Sign? Rising Sign? If you would 
like to learn the answers to these questions and be able to chart your horoscope 
and the horoscopes of your family and friends, then this is the course for you 
because it will enable you to answer your own most important questions and will 
make you the "life of the party." IF YOU HAVE NOT TAKEN "ASTROLOGY: AN IN-DEPTH 
LOOK," YOU STILL CAN TAKE THIS ONE. 

NUMEROLOGY: AN INTRODUCTORY COURSE 
Section 1-Wed., 8-9 P.M., 8 weeks 

Begins May 2, 1973 
Section 2-Fri., 8-9 P.M., 8 weeks 

Begins May 4, 1973 

What is numerology? Why are numbers important in your everyday life? What is 
your life cycle number? What is your daily cycle number? If you would like to 
learn the answers to these questions and master the art of numerology to enable 
you to give "number readings" for yourself, family, and friends, then this is the 
course for you. 

I 
I 

I 
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CATHOLIC THEOLOGY 
Tues., 8-10 P.M., 6 weeks, Begins May 1, 1973 

What are Catholic theologians saying? This course will investigate the currents 
of thought among Catholic theologians both in this country and in Europe. The 
discussion will center on the major shifts in emphasis in Roman Catholic doc­
trinal explanations that have taken place in the past five years. Discussion 
topics are as follows: 

May 1 ----Can the Church's teaching change? 
May 8 ----How about Papal infallibility? 
May 15 Who is Jesus Christ? 
May 22 Have we forgotten Original Sin? 
May 29 What morality did Jesus teach? 
June 5 How should we explain the Eucharist? 

This course is open to all interested parties and does fulfill the theology course 
requirement of the Catholic School Board for teachers in Catholic Schools. In­
structing the course will be Reverend John R. Price, M.A., UNI Campus Catholic 
Minister. Fee for the course is $10.00. 

You will be awarded a certificate of accomplishment on completion of the require­
ments of any one of the following Mini 'U' offerings: ASTROLOGY: AN IN-DEPTH 
LOOK; ASTROLOGY: AN INTRODUCTORY COURSE; NUMEROLOGY: AN INTRODUCTORY COURSE. 
There will be no required materials for you to purchase and no required out-of­
class assignments for these three courses. The instructor for each of these 
classes will be Maryann Gall (August '64, August '66). The registration fee is 
$10 per course; however, if you wish to register for both ASTROLOGY: AN IN-DEPTH 
LOOK and NUMEROLOGY: AN INTRODUCTORY COURSE at the same time, the fee is---- no 
longer $10 per course or a total of $20 --- but instead BOTH COURSES FOR ONLY $16. 

To register, complete the form and send it to the Alumni Office along with your 
check or money order before April 27, 1973 for the May-June offerings; and before 
July 3, 1973 for the July-August offering. 

SEND TO: 

11f.lini I U Ill 

c/o Alumni Office 
Northeastern Illinois 

University 
Bryn Mawr at St. Louis 

Avenue 
Chicago, Illinois 

60625 

For additional infor­
mation, contact: 

Alumni Association 
C310 
Phone: 583-4050 

Ext. 270 

I - - - - - - , - - - I 

Name 
(last) (first) (middle) 

Street -----------------------
City __________ State ______ ZIP __ _ 

Telephone Number--------------
! am registering for: (Please check appropriate spaces) 

ASTROLOGY: AN IN-DEPTH LOOK Wed. 
1 -NUMEROLOGY: AN INTRODUCTORY COURSE Wed. 
1 -ASTROLOGY: AN INTRODUCTORY COURSE 

-CATHOLIC THEOLOGY 

I am enclosing$ ____ _ 

Fri. 
Fri. 

7 
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ALUMNI 
EXPRESS 

QUESTION: 

On a recent visit to the campus, I was 
interested to note how the enrollment of 
Northeastern has increased over what it 
was when I was in attendance. What is the 
current enrollment? 

ANSWER 

Northeastern has experienced 
growth since its early days. 
the enrollment figures from 
1972: 

a steady 
Below are 
September 

ON CAMPUS 
Undergraduates 
Graduates 

4,750 
2,346 

OFF CAMPUS (extensions and centers) 
Undergraduates 38 
Graduates 365 

TOTAL ENROLLMENT 7,499 

ALUMNI ART AWARD GIVEN 

February 14, 1973 was an important day in 
the history of the Alumni Association. 
On that day the Association gave its 
first monetary grant to a Northeastern 
student and presented student recognition 
awards to four students. 
This last fall, four art students --­
Suzanne Borg, Philip D. Carlig, Patricia 
Helbig, and Roberta Steinway --- were se­
lected to display their works in the 1 

Science Building. These students were i 
selected for their superior and consis-
tent work in art. 

The Alumni Association decided to pur­
chase one of their art works for the 
University Collection. During a ceremony 
on February 14, these four students were 
given student recognition awards by the 
Alumni Association. 

It was also announced at that time that 
Patricia Helbig was the recipient of the 
$100.00 Purchase Award. 

Guest speakers for the evening were 
President Sachs, Dr. Hudson, Dean of the 
College of Arts & Sciences, and Timothy 
J. O'Connell, President of the Alumni As­
sociation. 

The Student Gallery Committee, under the 
chairmanship of Miss Patti Morooka; Mr. 
Alan Wallie, Chairman of the Art Depart­

L---------------------~ ment; and Miss Merrie Cutts, an instruc­

TAX EXPERT SPEAK~ 

Ben Fullett, Executive Vice ~resident of 
Ruben Grais and Sons, Inc., discussed tax 
deduction provisions and the 19?2 Fede7al 
Income Tax Returns at the Alumni Associa­
tion's second Speakers Forum held in the 
UNI North Dining Hall on February 21, 
1973. 

The program opened with a 
introduction of the guest 
Alumni Association president 
O'Connell and proceeded 

welcome and 
speaker by 
Timothy J. 
with Mr. 

Fullett's presentation titled, 
Your Taxes". 

"You and 

The presentation was followed by a ques­
tion and answer period. 

tor in the Art Department, helped the, 
Alumni Association greatly in setting up 
this program. 

PAT HELBIG & WORK BOUGHT BY ALUMNI ASSOC. 



D 0 Y O U K N O W ? ? ? 
I I I 

Do you know the whereabouts of the following alums? Over the years, we have lost 
contact with some of our alums. If you know the current address of any of these 
Northeastern graduates or know of someone who might be able to help us locate them, 
please contact the Alumni Office at 583 -4050, Extension 270, or send a note to the 
Alumni Office, Northeastern Illinois University, 5500 N. St. Louis, Chicago Illi­
nois, 60625. 

1963 
APRIL 
Sally L. Levine 
Joan L. Marks 

AUGUST 
Anne J. Cortin 
Sharon A. Delisi 

VECEMBER 
Donald D. Edwards 
Cinda Horwitz 
Catherine M. Warner 

1964 
APRIL 
Barbara Zenner Ross 

AUGUST 
Penny J. Weinstein 

VECEMBER 
Joyce R. DiLeonardi 
Alan Hanley 
Darlene Meyers 
Gloria D. Schlake 
William F. Snow 
Sara J·. Tuttle 
Jean C. Yates 
Mary Ann Ziroli 

1965 
APRIL 
Arlene J. Levin 
Jacqueline Maringer 
Anthony D. _Paull 

AUGUST 
Joanne DeMuyt 
Donald T. Fumo 
Roman Kendzior 
Lori Klawans 
Marcia Kravitz 
Lucy Ogg 

VECEMBER 
Frances M. Campise 
Carole C. Lee 
Pearl P. Robbins 
Warren Salmanoff 
Judith Tallackson 

1966 
APRIL 
Merle D. Behr 
Barbara Izdelski 
Blossom Nathan 
Norton S. Salvin 
Marietta Tomczak 

AUGUST 
Eileen J. Parks 

VECEMBER 
Judith Jeter 
Karen Lange 11 
Rose A. Lulkin 
Lloyd J. Matthes 
Mary Jo Petrone 
Virginia Siemers 
Judith Witcher 

1967 
APRIL 
Mark E. Daly 
Sharon Lipkin 

AUGUST 
Mary Hall 
Judith N. Hume 
Mary Maher 
Joyce Rothman 
Alice Weinand 

VECEMBER 
Georgia Fox 
Ronald A. Hytoff 
Griff E. Powell 
Cheryl Spencer 
Maryann Zichittella 
Dorothy Zimmerman 

1968 
APRIL 
Deborah J. Arkin 
Jesus Bayron 
Patricia Findlay 
Alfreda A. Harris 
Leslie D. Miller 
Sheryl Moffatt 
Josephine Nocula 
Linda Serritella 
Donald F. Walsh 

JUNE 
Corrinne Hansen 
Ellyn G. Rose 

AUGUST 
Eileen s. Chetner 
Daniel J. Raven 
Victor Root 
John Sadzinski 
Stanley Weitzenfeld 

VECEMBER 
Harvey Dorman 
Joanne Karzynski 
Michael Miller 
Gail Nelson 
Michael Panchesin 
Jacqueline Richardson 
Andrea Rosenberg 

1969 
APRIL 
William F. Austin 
Mary Batterson 
Susan C. Garland 
Verna L. Howe 
Daniel I. Kahn 
Rhonda Robins 
Gerald Rosenberg 

AUGUST 
Robert Carson 
Annette Davis 
Alisha Greenspon 
Nancy Gutreuter 
Mary Hennigan 
Roosevelt Hill 
Philip Horwitz 
Karen Hurtig 
Theresa Mele 
Betty Newboe 
Thomas Ollenburg 
James E. Rice 
Laura Rosenstein 
Lana Sternberg 

VECEMBER 
Wayne Alenik 
Brenda Carpenter 
Daniel A. Cohen 
Alvin Isreal 
Renata Jarka 
Mary K. Jaksa 
Donald Keppner 
Robert Klueppel 
Fred Kutchinsky 
Anne Marie LaSusa 
Paul Leanes 
Marcia Marcus 
Roberta A. Moya 
April Poholsky 
Rhoda Schwartz 
Gary Stockrnann 

9 



EUROPE 
'73 LEAVING ON SPECIALLY ARRANGED 

AIR FRANCE 707 FLIGHTS 

All flights include transportation to central Paris on 
arrival with an Orientation Sightseeing Tour of Paris! 
Included: Information on Brit-Rail, Eurail, Car Rental, Passports.etc. 

I, ALUMNI ASSOCIATION OF 

NORTHEASTERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY 

For Further Information: Group Travel Associates, Inc. 
(312) 922-3030 

NORTHEASTERN 
llLNOtS lNVfl5'TY 

FLIGHT NO. ROUND-TRIP 

101AF CHICAGO/PARIS 

110AF CHICAGO/PARIS 

TOUR AGREEMENT (Please Read and Retain) 
GROUP TRAVEL ASSOCIATES, INC. (hereinafter referred to as GTA) and 
co operating agents act only in the capacity of agents for the passenger in all 
matters pertaining to hotel accommodations, sightseeing,tours and transporta• 
tion whether by railroad, motor bus, motor car, steamship, plane and any oth· 
er means of conveyance, and as such they shall not be liable for any loss or 
damage to baggage or property or for any injury, personal injury, death, acci• 
dent, delay or irregularity which may be occasioned either by reason of any 
defect in any vehicle, accommodation or through the acts, omissions or de• 
fault of any company or person engaged in conveying or housing or other­
wise servicing the passenger, or in carrying out the arrangements of the tour(s) . 
GTA reserves the right with or without notice to make changes in transporta­
tion or lodging as GTA determines to be necessary. 

No notice of cancellation shall be valid unless forwarded to GTA by certified 
mail, return receipt requested. In the event of such a cancellation notice being 
received by GTA prior to sixty (60) days before the designated departure 
date, a refund will be made less a $10.00 service fee. If a cancellation request 
is received by GTA less than sixty (60) days . prior to departure and a sub­
stitute passenger is available who has paid the tour price in full, a refund will 
be made only if such substitute meets all eligibility, legal, airline, transporta­
tion and lodging requirements. In this event a refund will be made less a 

DEPART RETURN PRICE* 

JUNE 21 JULY 5 $259.00* 

AUGUST 2 AUGUST 23 $259.00* 

*Plus $3.00 U. S. Departure Tax 

$35.00 service fee. If full payment or notice of cancellation as heretofore de­
scribed is not received by GTA on or before sixty (60) days prior to de• 
parture and no substitute as heretofore described is accepted by GTA, then 
any deposit will be paid over to GTA as liquidated damages. 

If GTA should determir,e that it is necessary to cancel the tour due to lack of 
sufficient passengers or for other reasons, a refund of monies paid to and re• 
ceived by GTA will be made. In no event will the refund exceed the amount 
received by GTA. 

No refunds will be made for unused tour services,ie. , transportation or lodging. 

If a passenger fails to meet the departure or return of the tour, prior payment 
made by the passenger to GTA will be deemed fully earned by GTA and no re­
funds will be made. 

Any claims for adjustment must be submitted to GTA in writing no later than 
thirty (30) days after the date the tour has returned. 

The charter airfare is based on the full utilization of the 164 passenger Boeing 
707 aircraft. In the event that less than 164 people participate, the pro-rata 
airfare must, under CAB regulations, be adjusted. The land arrangement por­
tion of the tour Is $15.00 and there Is a $15.00 administrative charge included. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - •• • • - - · - . ' - - - JI - - - - -

EUROPE '73 - APPLICATION (Please Print) SFAF 51 

Last Narre First Narre 

Mailing Address 

Oty State 

Business Phone Horre Phone 
I have read the Tour .Ageerrent and ag-ee to and accept the term; and condi­
tions setforth in that ag-eerrent. Eligibility for this fli!IJt(s) is lirrited to alum­
ni and their imrrediate farrilies of the school Vvhere offered. By my si~ture 
below, I attest to my eligibility. 

Signature (If under 21, signature of parent or guardian) 
Enclosed is my check for$ ______________ _ 

10 Make checks payable to: GR.OUP TRAVEL ASSOCIATES, Inc. 
Minimum.deposit is $75.00, Balance is due prior to 60 days before departure. 

Zip 

FLIGHT NO. 

1st OlOice: Fli!IJt No. ___ _ 

2nd Oloice: Fli!IJt No. ___ _ 

School Narre 

Mail Applications to: 

GROUP TRAVEL ASSOCIATES, INC. 
LOCK BOX 4811 
CHICAGO, ILLINOIS - 60680 



EUROPE '73 PART2 

41, 
NORTHEASTERN 

lUNOIS LNVERSITY 

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION OF 

NORTHEASTERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY 

IN COOPERATION WITH 'THE PARIS EXPRESS' 

Should your schedule not permit you to travel with us on either of our 2 Summer Affinity FTights, 
then we with to offer you, as a service, transportation only to Europe on THE PARIS EXPRESS. 
These non-affinity charters are aboard Al R FRANCE 707 Jets with the full French flair. On these 
flights you may bring your friends in addition to your family. You must sign up and pay a 20% de­
posit at least 100 days before departure and pay the balance by 65 days beforehand. The price is 
$279.00 per person plus the $3.00 U. S. Departure Tax. 

The following dates, we believe, offer great flexibility and perhaps you will want to take advantage 
of one of them. 

FLIGHT NO. RQUND TRIP DEPART RETURN DAYS 

NO. 102 CHICAGO/PARIS JUNE 24 JULY 19 26 

NO. 103 CHICAGO/PARIS JULY 1 JULY 22 22 

NO. 104 CHICAGO/PARIS JULY 5 JULY 29 25 

NO. 105 CHICAGO/PARIS JULY 12 AUGUST 2 22 

NO. 106 CHICAGO/PARIS JULY 15 AUGUST 5 22 

NO. 107 CHICAGO/PARIS JULY 19 AUGUST 9 22 

NO. 108 CHICAGO/PARIS JULY 22 AUGUST 12 22 

NO. 109 CHICAGO/PARIS JULY 26 AUGUST 16 22 

NO'. 111 CHICAGO/PARIS AUGUST 9 AUGUST 30 22 

NO. 112 CHICAGO/PARIS AUGUST 12 SEPTEMBER 2 22 

NO. 113 CHICAGO/PARIS AUGUST 16 SEPTEMBER 6 22 

NO'. 114 CHICAGO/PARIS SEPTEMBER 2 SEPTEMBER 13 12 

If you are interested, we suggest you call Group Travel Associates, Inc. at 922-3030 or mail in the 
coupon that we have provided below. 

GROUP TRAVEL ASSOCIATES, INC., 53 W. Jackson Blvd., Chicago, Illinois - 60604 

I am interested in a PARIS EXPRESS Flight No~ ___ _ Departing on: 

Pl~ase send me information as soon as possible. 
NAME ____________________ PHONE ________ _ 

ADDRESS ____________________________ _ 

EUROPE '73 - PART II - ALUMNI ASSOCIATION OF NORTHEASTERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY 
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ALL SCHOOL PICNIC 

Come Join us at the Alumni Association 
sponsored Annual All-School Picnic which 
will be held on Sunday, July 22, 1973, 
and located at Edgebrook Woods Grove #3. 
This will be a wonderful opportunity for 
you to meet and greet friends --- old and 
new. We look forward to seeing you there! 
In the event that the 22nd produces in­
clement weather, then Sunday, July 29th 
(at the same location) has been set as a 
"rain" date. Please provide your own food 
and refreshments. 

NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION 

The Slogan Contest that was held in the 
last issue of ALUMNI NEWS was won by 
Gregory Golinski who came up with the 
winning slogan: 

"You and I For U.N.I. " 

The Alumni Association will co-sponsor 
with Phi Alpha Theta, International Honor 
Society in History, a presentation by 
Dr. Michael Clanchy of the University of 
Glasgow. This will be held sometime 
during April. If you wish to know more 
about this, please contact the Alumni 
Office. 

THE ALUMNI OFFICE 

HAS MOVED TO 

C310. 

THE NEW TELEPHONE EXTENSION IS 

270. 
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